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Sub: Difficulty faced by the running staff on implementation of FIFO instead of
Fixed schedule working of Passenger and Mail Express Train.

It has been brought to the notice of union that the administration has advised to
the divisions to implement crew working on Passenger/Mail Express trains on First In
First Out Modality instead of Fixed schedule working. The FIFO mode was implemented
April 2024 onwards in all divisions. Due to implementation of FIFO, scheduled working of
Mail Express trains by the senior running staff have been badly affected.

It is pertinent to note that on implementation of FIFO the average working hours
of running staff and optimum utilization has not been increased nor yield any gain in
working for the staff or for the administration. Whereas due to forceful implementation
of First In First Out mode the running staff are facing severe difficulties viz. loss of
average working hours, Inadequate rest at HQ as well as outstations, unscheduled
working resulted into imbalance in family affairs even in case of emergency, which has
resulted into severe resentment and chaos including severe disparity amongst the
running staff which may lead unrest and stressful working.

It is learned that the administration has proposed for introducing coaching crew
link management system for the operation of Crew Management and Train working. In
this context it is to submit that introduction and implementation of any advanced system
should be discussed with stake holders and staff side to educate the stake holders and
its smooth operation for the betterment of staff and system.

It is opined that till implementation of the proposed Coaching Crew Link
Management System the illogical First In First Out system forcefully implemented for
crew working should be set aside to mitigate the discontentment prevailing amongst the
running staff and for the betterment of staff and system.

Since present system of preparing schedule in consultation with both the
recognized Trade Unions is much beneficial to staff and administration.

You are therefore requested to advise all concerned to discontinue the FIFO and

continue existing system of Crew Link. ,%m//
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